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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 MCSS is an International Baccalaureate 
school across Years 7 to 12, committed 
to achieving student excellence in 
academic, performing arts, creative arts 
and sporting pursuits. We have a Trade 
Skill Centre offering national vocational 
certification from years 9 to 12.  

The gifted and talented Magellan 
Program extends into our five closest 
Primary Schools, as does our 
Indigenous Education Strategy. The 
MCSS Regional Arts Program has 
established a new local tradition for 
dance, musical and dramatic 
performance that members of the MCSS 
community would be extremely proud of. 
Just last week we commenced the 
fortnightly Thursday afternoon 
Enrichment Program, where students 
across year 7 to 10 combined in groups 
to follow their community interests. The 
MCSS you see today extending and 
engaging our students is a school that 
has grown in providing a highly valued 
breadth and quality of learning 
experience. 

The support and cooperation of our 
extended school community engages so 
many students and their families in the 
activities our professional educators 
lead. Throughout 2020 we will celebrate 
these achievements and continue to 
plan for the future of education in this 
important and historic region of 
Canberra. 

  

On Thursday 20 February, the Year 7-
12 Swimming Carnival was an 
outstanding event. Participation was the 
order of the day, and students and staff 
came together in the house team 
competition, relay teams and the 
ónoveltyô events. Congratulations to the 
staff and students for their efforts to 
ensure a fun and successful sports day.  

It was pleasing to see many parents and 
carers in attendance on Tuesday 25 
February at the Year 7 Meet the 
Teacher Evening and the Year 11/12 
Pastoral Care and Assessment 
Evening. Parents and carers received 
information about students, classes and 
course requirements, in addition to 
meeting some of the teachers involved 
in their studentôs learning. 

On Tuesday 24 March, 6.00pm-7.00pm, 
we invite all Year 10 students and family 
members to the Year 10 Information 
Presentation at the High School. This 
annual event is a high priority for 
supporting students with their transition 
to Year 11 and college studies. 

Mid-semester reports will be emailed 
home in week 8. The reports provide 
feedback for the progress of students 
over the first term of study this year.  
When they arrive, I encourage you to 
discuss the reports at home and come to 
Parent/Teacher Interviews, 4.00pm-
7.15pm on Tuesday 7 April. Please add 
this date to your calendar and a 
reminder for online booking of interviews 
will come out soon. 

MCSS Mission 

άa/{{ ŦƻǎǘŜǊǎ ŀ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǝǾŜ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘΣ ǘǊǳǎǘ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǘŜǊŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ 
ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎΦ 9ŀŎƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƛǎ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜŘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴΣ ƎǊƻǿ ŀƴŘ 
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In its seventh year MCSS partnership schoolôs ANZAC Commemoration is on the last day of term one. In 2020 
will see Evatt Primary School co-host with MCSS and partner with five other local primary schools. Over 1000 
students will experience a special community tribute reflecting on the history of conflict and sacrifice that built our 
nation and gave us the freedom we enjoy today.  

Within this edition we promote the GetInvolved@MCSS program where any student can enrich their school 
experience through activities ranging from Magellan dance, Art club and various sports. Parents and carers 
please check this out and encourage your studentôs to óget involvedô. 

The school actively encourages partnerships with parents and carers, understanding that they are significant 
contributors to overall student success. Please contact the school at either campus, if you have any concerns or 
feedback ï we encourage your involvement and comment. 

 I encourage you to take time to read the celebration and information articles within this newsletter. 

Jesse Sidhu Lee Pietrukowski Ado Di Crescenzo Yasmin Noonan 

Principal Associate Principal Associate Principal Associate Principal 
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Wellbeing Team 

Student Support at MCSS is a Shared  

Responsibility ï Students, Teachers and  

Parents 
Melba Copland Secondary School has a unique structure 
and a diverse student population. The Wellbeing Team 
as designed recognises that an overarching team of 
people is needed to coordinate the pastoral care needs of 
students and programs that are delivered in such a 
setting.  Consideration is also given to the fact that some 
students require additional support as they journey to 
adulthood.   

At MCSS the policies, structures and activities that are 
planned and implemented by the school promote student 
wellbeing in a setting which values relationships and 
cares for individual needs.  In doing this they: 

¶ Coordinate the consideration of the studentsô 
personal, social and academic development 

¶ Facilitate the development of good relationships 
between students and teachers 

¶ Ensure that each student knows and is known by a 
particular teacher 

¶ Develop effective communication between the 
members of the school community 

¶ Involve parents and outside agencies when 
appropriate 

¶ Enable someone to respond quickly and appropriately 
to student problems and to anticipate problems which 
may arise 

¶ Strive to improve the learning of students by these 
means 

Aims 

Our Wellbeing program aims to help students to develop: 

¶ A sense of enjoyment and satisfaction from learning 

¶ An ability to communicate effectively 

¶ A sense of personal dignity and worth 

¶ A sense of personal and social responsibility for their 
actions and decisions 

¶ A caring attitude towards others 

¶ An ability to form satisfying and stable relationships 

¶ A feeling of belonging to the wider community 

¶ A sense of cultural identity 

Personal Development 

Students will: 

¶ Gain the satisfaction associated with challenge and 
achievement 

¶ Develop understanding and skills in communication 
and interpersonal relationships 

¶ Develop realistic self-concepts 

¶ Enhance their self-esteem 

¶ Develop their personal values within a framework of 
broadly accepted community values 

¶ Develop skills in decision making 

¶ Understand their own feelings and behaviour and 
those of others 

¶ Positively value cultural differences 

¶ Be caring and supportive of others 

Preventative Measures 

¶ Encourage more appropriate forms of behaviour 

¶ Protect students from harm 

Remedial Measures 

¶ Assist students towards full participation in the 
schoolôs educational program 

¶ Address behavioural problems 

¶ Cater for specific learning difficulties 

Policies and Procedures 

The school day begins at 9.00am and your child should 
be present from that time until the end of the day 
(3.00pm). If your child is late to school for one reason or 
another please provide a note of explanation at your 
earliest possible convenience. 

If your child chooses to bring an electronic device to 
school, they do so at their own risk. The school WILL 
NOT accept any responsibility for lost or stolen devices / 
personal items. 

The following items are banned from school: 

¶ Scooters and skateboards 

¶ Aerosol Sprays  

¶ Cigarettes and smoking paraphernalia 

¶ Energy drinks and fizzy drinks like cola 

¶ Chewing gum 

Uniform 

As you are aware MCSS has a school uniform policy. All 
students should be wearing an MCSS uniform. Either a 
dress or uniform shirt with the school skirt or navy blue 
shorts or pants (shorts - no shorter than mid-thigh) 

The ACT Year 10 Certificate 

The ACT Year 10 Certificate is issued to students who 
have successfully completed an approved program of 
study to the end of year 10. Successful completion 
includes academic performance, attendance and 
conduct. The principal of the school makes the decision 
on the awarding of the ACT Year 10 Certificate.  

Mr Di Crescenzo 
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Wellbeing Team 
 

Associate Principal  Lee Pietrukowski (7-8) 

Associate Principal  Adriano  Di Crescenzo (9-10) 

Associate Principal  Graeme Cook (11-12) 

 

Year 7 Coordinator  Ashley Jones 

Year 8 Coordinator  Luke Parker 

Year 9 Coordinator  Belinda Chapman-Smith 

Year 10 Coordinator  Kyle Mitchel 

   
Wellbeing Executive 7-8 Matthew Colbran 

Wellbeing Executive 9-10 Drew  Southwell 

 

Year 11 Coordinator  Barbara Drummond 
Year 12 Coordinator  Laura Defaclco 

Wellbeing Executive 11-12 Yasmin Noonan 

  

School Psychologist  Brittany Thomas 7-10 

School Psychologist  Elise Watson 11-12 

     

School Nurse   Laura Jermyn 

Wellbeing Officer  Sharon Beresford 

 

Indigenous Education Officer Joe Chapman-Freeman 

 

Safe and Supportive Schoolôs Contact Officer   

 

Year 7-12   Luke Parker and Jo Barr 
 

Careers Team   Anne Kennedy  
    Jo Barr 
    Laura Defalco    
    Leanne Beard 
    Genna Brain 

   

The Literacy Team are currently conducting 

TOWRE 2 testing (Test of Word Reading 

Efficiency) of all year 7 students. Years 8-10 were 

tested at the end of 2019.  

We aim to commence working with students in 

Reading Groups in week 3 as part of our Response 

to Intervention Program (RTI). 

Through the RTI Program we provide explicit 

literacy intervention for students in years 7, 8 and 9. 

We use both the MacqLit and MultiLit Reading 

Programs together with Totem/Talisman phonic 

readers. Both MacqLit and MultiLit focus on 

developing students phonemic decoding skills and 

sight word recognition. There is a big emphasis on 

reading aloud in order to improve fluency of 

reading, expression and overall confidence.  

Students are selected to work in the Reading 

Groups based on Towre 2 testing results ï (a test 

of sight word recognition and phonemic decoding 

ability) and PAT Reading Comprehension results. 

Students are withdrawn from either Language and 

Literature or Individuals and Societies for up to 8 

weeks at a time.  

With our RTI Program now in its ninth year, we are 

very proud of the enormous impact we have made 

in our students lives. Post-testing invariably reveals 

significant growth in reading ability; further, we see 

vast improvement in confidence with reading and 

comprehension, which benefits students in all key 

learning areas across the school.  

The Literacy Team tests all year groups using 

Towre 2 twice a year to both gauge student 

progress and to identify areas of need.  

PAT Reading Comprehension, Maths and Science 

online testing was conducted early in 2019 for all 

year groups 7-10. 

Kind regards, 

Ms Easterby, Karen, Sam and Natalie 
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Melba Copland Secondary School cares about the 
safety and well-being of all our students, including those 
who are affected by allergies. 
 
A food allergy is an immune system response to a 
normally harmless food protein that the body believes is 
harmful. When the individual eats food containing that 
protein or is exposed to it in the air or on surfaces, the 
immune system releases massive amounts of 
chemicals, triggering symptoms that can affect a 
personôs breathing, gastrointestinal tract, skin, and/or 
heart. Anaphylaxis is the most severe form of allergic 
reaction and is potentially life threatening. It must be 
treated as a medical emergency, requiring immediate 
treatment and urgent medical attention. 
 
Unlike a primary school setting that has a blanket ban on 
certain food groups, the recommendation for secondary 
schools from Allergy and Anaphylaxis Australia is 
focused on raising awareness. 
 
Several students at Melba Copland live with the risk of 
anaphylaxis to foods and insect stings. As Melba 
Copland is an Allergy Aware School, staff are trained in 
severe allergy management and have implemented 
strategies to keep students at risk of anaphylaxis safe. 
Popcorn and nuts are key triggers of anaphylaxis for our 
students. 
 
One such strategy is a rule of no eating in classrooms. 
We encourage you to discuss this with your young 
person and inspire them to protect students at risk of 
anaphylaxis in this way. 
 
Further information can be found at: https://
allergyfacts.org.au/ or contact staff at Melba Copland to 
discuss further. 
 
Laura Jermyn 
School Youth Health Nurse   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NAPLAN Online will occur in our school between 12 and 
22 May 2020. 
 
NAPLAN Online is a more engaging assessment that 
adjusts questions to each studentôs achievement level. It 
also delivers more precise results to schools and parents 
more quickly. 
 
NAPLAN provides valuable information to schools and 
parents about literacy and numeracy achievement. It 
supports school improvement processes by enabling 
teachers to monitor student progress over time and to 
identify areas of strength and development.  
 
All eligible students are encouraged and supported to 
participate in NAPLAN testing. Visit www.nap.edu.au to 
see interactive versions of the test and for more 
information. 
 
Ms Sage 

ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 

International 
Baccalaureate 
Diploma 
Programme 

     
Our 6, Year 12 students undertaking study in the IB 
Diploma Programme have welcomed Year 11 students 
to the IB group. Across the two years, 5 students are 
undertaking the full Diploma which will generate a 
second ATAR to give them priority enrolment in a 
number of the top universities in Australia and across the 
world. Others are studying in a subject they love and 
wish to excel in. These students receive a certificate and 
universities see their willingness to undertake additional 
academic challenge as a way to develop subject 
expertise. They also receive bonus points or ranking 
status to join tertiary courses associated with their 
chosen pathway. 
 
Year 11 students who are performing well in their 
subjects might still consider joining the programme. 
Seek out Gai in the College Humanities staffroom and 
have a chat to see if this is a pathway for you.  
 
Parents can contact Gai Britt at gai.britt@ed.act.edu.au  
 
Ms Britt 

http://www.nap.edu.au
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MCSS Enrichment 
Program  

The Enrichment program runs every second Thursday, 
on even weeks and offers MCSS students learning 
opportunities that take them out of the normal 
classroom environment. Students have selected their 
activity based on their interests and passions. The first 
Enrichment session started in week four, Thursday 27

 

February. Students have been involved in activities 
such as Computing, Lego construction, Stage lighting 
and sound, Ultimate Frisbee, Tennis, Chess and Board 
Games, Basketball and Ceramics just to name a few. 
Students have demonstrated empathy, respect, team 
work and care while making a difference to the lives 
and environment of others. Ideas from students for 
semester 2 activities are always welcomed. 

Ms Sage  

Executive Teacher Mathematics and Enrichment   

7-10 

ðððððððððððððððððððððððð 

 

 

 

 
 

The Quicksmart Numeracy program at Melba Copland 
Secondary School will be recommencing this semester 
with selected Year 7 Mathematics students. This 
tutoring program gives the students extra opportunities 
to practice their numeracy skills and their mental 
computation.  

Students meet individually with a Quicksmart instructor 
three times throughout the week. The aim is to provide 
intense support focused on basic knowledge and 
understandings that can equip students with the skills 
necessary to engage more successfully with classroom 
instruction. 

Ms Sage 

MCSS Band 
My name is Belinda Whyte and I am the new Music/
Band teacher at Melba Copland Secondary School. In 
addition to teaching, I have worked in the music 
industry as a performer and song writer for many years 
now.  

Melba Copland Secondary School currently has two 
Concert Bands ï a Beginner Band and our Concert 
Band. Beginner Band is for year 7 students only and 
will run semester one on C line. Our Concert Band will 
begin rehearsing on Wednesday afternoons from 
3:15pm ï 5:00pm in the Band Room beginning on the 
26 of February, 2020. 

Our Bands are open to any student in years 7-12 who 
would like to learn how to play a concert band 
instrument or is able to play already. No music 
experience is necessary. Beginner Band is for Year 7 
students who are new players or students who wish to 
change instruments; while Concert Band is for those 
who have a year or more experience on their chosen 
instrument.  

If you think Band may be for you, come and get a note 
from me and join up! 

Miss Whyte   

Music/Band Teacher 

 

 

  


